
 

APPROVED 
 
THE RAYMORE ​ARTS COMMISSION​ MET IN REGULAR SESSION TUESDAY, ​NOV. 13, 2018,​ IN 
THE EXECUTIVE CONFERENCE ROOM IN CITY HALL AT 100 MUNICIPAL CIRCLE, RAYMORE, 
MISSOURI. COMMISSIONERS PRESENT WERE: BERRY, LAWRENCE, PARYS, SETSER, JONES, 
RICHARDSON AND GRIBBLE. ALSO PRESENT: COMMUNICATIONS DIRECTOR MIKE EKEY 
AND COMMUNICATIONS SPECIALIST MELISSA MCGHEE.. 
 
1. Call to Order  

2. Roll Call ​- Communications Director Mike Ekey called roll and a quorum was present.  

3. Pledge of Allegiance 

4. Public Comments  

5. Presentations 
 
6. Committee Updates 

a. Public Art Committee 
Ekey gave an a report on the progress on T.B. Hanna and the inclusive 
playground project. Commissioner Berry updated the commission on the 
Parks & Recreation Christmas Tree Trail and invited commissioners to join 
him and others to help decorate the Art Commission’s tree. . 

b. Performance Art Committee 
Commissioner Jones provided an update on future scheduled meetings. 

c. Education Workgroup 
Commissioner Parys provided and update on programming for the 
upcoming two months and on future events. 
 

7. Staff Reports 
a. Budget Update 

No new update 
b. Upcoming events 

Ekey provided an update on the upcoming Arts Survey that will be released in 
Jan. 2019. The survey will be hosted through Survey Monkey and will be 
online for roughly a month. Any questions that needed to be included should 
be sent to Ekey by Dec. 14. 
 

8. Consent Agenda 
Commissioner Parys moved to approve the October 2018 minutes. Commissioner 
Setser seconded. The Commission voted 7-0 to approve.  

 
 



 

9. Unfinished Business 
 
10. New Business  

 
11. Commissioner Comments 

Commissioner Parys discussed the Tri-County Art League’s fall art show and how the 
group was looking at making some changes to hopefully encourage more participation 
and entries. Commissioner Berry updated the commission on the Ray-Pec Theater 
program’s performance of the Robber Bridegroom. Commissioner Berry also 
encouraged the commission to begin looking at locations around the City for possible 
Little Free Libraries. Commissioner Lawrence updated the group on a presentation 
from Missouri Arts Council she attended discussing the grant and funding opportunities 
available through the state. Commissioner Jones thanked both Laura Richardson and 
James Gribble for joining the Arts Commission and getting involved early with the 
group. 

 
12. Adjournment 

a. The Commissioner Setser moved and Berry seconded to the adjourn the 
meeting at 8:15 p.m. 

 

Submitted by: 

 

Mike Ekey 


